
                                        

A Minister Muses... 

 

Christmas is coming - at least I know it must be because the Garden Centre 
catalogue has just dropped through the letter box (after all, we've just had 

Bonfire Night!!) It welcomes the Gardening Club member to purchase 

discounted items that will ensure a perfect Christmas. As the introduction says: 
  We know that planning the most perfect Christmas is all about 

creating the right atmosphere. For it's a time to indulge in the nostalgia 

of years gone by and create treasured memories of this most magical 
time of the year...  We've carefully selected all the right textures, 

colours, aromas and flavours to help you enjoy  the true spirit of the 

festive season ... we have everything you could possibly need to make 

Christmas even more special this year. 
So reading on - the items that we need to buy so that we enjoy the true spirit of 

the perfect Christmas seem to be: 

C hoccy Scoffy Treasure Box 
H ug Rug (pheasant design) 

R ed Aeroplane (ride on) 

I ce Tipped Tree (or perhaps that's snow 
tipped) 

S ilver Kneeling Reindeer 

T rue Grace Fig Reed Diffuser 

M agical Hare Cushion 

A n Earthbound Beige Tweed Dog Bed 

S piced Orange Votive Candle 

Forgive my cynicism (perhaps learnt from nearly 40 years of teaching RE to 
teenagers and spending as many years of shopping for Christmas cards with 

CHRIST on them - Jesus, the Reason for the Season after all?!) but this 

shopping list doesn't represent the true spirit of Christmas that I recognise. And 

yet, reconsidering the words themselves - perhaps there is a hint of a message to 
be picked out? Even here in this secular , commercialised 'wish-list' the 

Christmas treasure may be displayed in the hug of a relationship, when we can 

kneel in the knowledge of true grace being freely offered to us, the 

earthbound - IF we are able to promise to pay the price for perfection this 

Christmas!  

   May I offer my CHRISTMAS acrostic prayer - in the hope that it may re-
define the true spirit of the celebration of God's gift of love to his Creation, 

remembered by the church especially during this festive season. With it comes 

every blessing for you and all whom you know, for a peaceful and faith-filled 



                                        

commemoration of  the birth of the Prince of Light and Love, our Lord Jesus 

Christ; Happy Christmas! 

 
C hrist, is born - 

H alleluia! Hear our prayer as we  

R ejoice in the Re-telling of your  
I ncarnation. Inspire our 

S earching Souls with the 

T ransforming Tidings and Testimonies of 
M agi,  

A ngels and  

S pirit-filled Shepherds. 

Much love and wishing you peace and joy this Christmas-tide, Alison 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Not so much ‘River View Ruminations’ but ‘Burnbridge Bumblings’*  
 

All the best wishes to our many many friends at Morpeth, Great Bavington and 

Widdrington URCs.  May you have a good Christmas celebration. It will be a 
different occasion for us this year and we will miss all the wonderful things that 

we have enjoyed so much over many years.  We are still settling into the new 

home, and adjusting to somewhere very different from the manse, it’s a much 

smaller house, but at least we don’t lose each other in it. We are trying to keep 
fit and active. Most Saturdays we do a park run either at Druridge or 

Newbiggin. And Ron’s team came third in a relay race. The other members of 

the team made up for his lack of pace. We are planning to do the Morpeth 10k 
run on New Years Day. 

We have just returned from a few days in Malaga. Glorious sun and some easy 

walking in the hills. When we came back home, the plane like most of the 

planes into Newcastle, flew almost directly over our house. We were able to 
check everything was safe and sound from the air before we went through 

arrivals. And there is a bus that goes from outside the airport terminal right to 

the end of our street! 
Thank you for all the love and care that you shared with us over the years.  We 

miss that so much. Thanks again for the wonderful send off that you gave us. 

Ron and Shirley Forster 
* the address is 49, Burnbridge Seaton Burn, Newcastle NE13 6DZ 

 



                                        

Morpeth and Mitford Churches Together 

Asylum Seekers Support Group December 2017 
 

By the time this report reaches you the West End Refugee Service will be in the 

midst of its Festive week activities when small gifts of chocolates and toiletries 

and money are given to the homeless and destitute in addition to the usual warm 

and welcoming atmosphere at the centre. I hope that some of you received the 
note I sent out describing how you could contribute to this. In view of the fact 

that there are far fewer women and children seeking help and the fact that the 

clothing store is packed full, we are requested to send only mens clothing and 
goods for the next two months. Naturally woolly hats gloves and scarves and 

shoes are very welcome. 

           Tinned food and toiletries are still very much needed at the Justice and 
Peace centre at Summerhill Grove  Newcastle where they give meals or weekly 

parcels of food to refugees and destitute who do not qualify to apply for help 

from food banks etc.   

            This branch of Justice and Peace should not be confused with a branch 
more recently formed in Morpeth drawn together by some churches 

concentrating on improving the lives of people living in the town.  Both 

objectives are great, but please do not entirely replace support of the asylum 
seekers by charity closer to home.   

Further information about these centres and how to donate can be obtained from 

Maura Illingworth 01670 516452 or Joy Wight 01670 515990 

Sarah Cleverley 01670 515257 (joint report writer with Joy) 
 
A Celebration of Justice and Peace 
There will be a celebration of Justice and Peace on Friday 8th December 11am 
at St. Aidan's Church, Stobhill. There will be readings, stories, prayers and 
silence, with the theme of Justice and Peace.  
This is being organised by the ecumenical Justice and Peace group in Morpeth. 
Please come and join the group for the celebration followed by a shared lunch 
and learn about the activities of the group. 
                                                     Further details available from Margaret Brock 
 
 

The Morpeth Rotary Christmas Concert with the Ellington Colliery Band 

takes place on Saturday 9th December at 7pm in Morpeth Methodist 

Church. Tickets are £7.50, available from Andrew Hamnett. All proceeds 

go towards the eradication of polio. 
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Christmas Cake Raffle ~ General Raffle                                                              

& Home made cakes and Preserves 
 

                                                                                                                

Saturday 9th December 

10am – Noon in the Hall    

 
Coffee or tea and a home made mince pie £2.00                                                                               

Proceeds in aid of Church funds 

 

 
 

 



                                        

Christians Together in Morpeth 

This is the name a gathering, in November, of about fifteen local church 

ministers and lay folk, felt would give a new impetus to ecumenical co-
operation and shared mission in Morpeth. Mission was seen as the key to further 

working together, doing separately only those things which could not be 

reasonably done together……. 
Fine sentiments! But what does this mean in practice? 

First, it was acknowledged that there is a need to communicate with each other 

so that we know what our different fellowships are already doing.  This way we 
could support one another in existing outreach. If we can do this, then it might 

make it easier, secondly, to communicate who and what we are about to the 

people of Morpeth. 

Some of the things already up and running are:  
The continued support of the West End Refugee Service and the Wansbeck 

Food Bank 

A newly formed Justice and Peace group which is campaigning for a Living 
Wage for everyone. 

A planned Christmas Day meal for those living alone, being organised by the 

New Life Church Centre and Mitford Parish church, each in their own location. 
A presence in the Market Place for the switching on of the Christmas lights. 

Further Plans, already worked out or pending  

Advent Study Groups and Study Groups for Lent 2018 

A Living Nativity on Dec 10
th
 in Stobhill, organised by the Parish of Morpeth 

A regular ‘Unite in Prayer’ at 7pm on the third Sunday of the month at New 

Life Centre. Suggested future action: 

A Joint leaflet advertising all our Christmas Services. 
A well presented general leaflet giving information about our activities, for 

distribution around the existing and many new houses being built in the town. 

A well - designed web page that all the churches can access to share 

information. 
A greater presence at the Morpeth Gathering and on Fair Day   

It was generally felt that ‘Christians Together in Morpeth’ would be more 

dynamic if it were to meet as a group about three or four times a year, with a 
small steering committee consisting mainly or all of active lay folk . The 

ministers would act as support. This very ‘light’ structure should be more in 

keeping with the aims of outreach and less bureaucratic. If significant sums of 
money become involved in this work, a more formal structure would be 

necessary, for obvious reasons.  Member churches and individuals would have 

to acknowledge that they believe in the Holy Trinity.  

The enthusiasm of the participants at this meeting was evident. It is now for that 
enthusiasm to be shared with all our varied congregations.  Stuart Brock 



                                        

Knitter, Natter, Crafts & Chatter Coffee Group 

The group meets on Wednesday mornings from 10am-12noon in the Drysdale 
room (entry by the side door). We aim to enjoy each others company whilst 

drinking tea/coffee, sharing projects for church or charity, or                               

doing our own projects. 

Anyone is welcome to drop in just for a cup of coffee. 

Contact: Joan Cooper, Tel: 515682 

Crossword Puzzle December 
Across: 1  Provisional meeting 

place of God and the Jews (Exodus 

25:9) (10); 7  David’s third son, 
killed when his head got caught in a 

tree during a  battle with his father 

(2 Samuel 18:14,15) (7); 8  They 
ruled much of the west coast of 

South America in the 15
th

  and early 

16th centuries (5); 10 Small deer of 

European and Asian extraction (4); 
11 Seized control of (Numbers 

21:25) (8); 13 Terror (Luke 24:5) 

(6); 15 First World War heroine 
shot by the Germans in Brussels, Nurse  Edith …. (6); 17 Stormy (8); 18 A 

bitter variety of this, together with lamb and unleavened bread, was the 

Passover menu for anyone unclean (Numbers 9:11) (4); 21 Arson (anag.) (5); 22 
How John Newton described God’s grace in his well-known hymn (7);  23 

Habitation (Isaiah 27:10) (10). 

Down:  1  …. and see that the Lord is good (Psalm 34:8) (5); 2  The wicked 

man flees though no one pursues, but the righteous are as …  as a lion (Proverbs 
28:1) (4); 3  One of the exiles, a descendant of Parosh, who married a foreign 

woman (Ezra 10:25) (6); 4  He escaped from Nob when Saul killed the rest of 

his family and  joined David (1 Samuel 22:19,20) (8); 5  City and lake in 
Central Switzerland (7); 6  Offer your bodies as living …. , holy and pleasing to 

God 

(Romans 12:1) (10); 9  Pouches carried by horses (Genesis 49:14) (10); 12 One 

who accepts government by God (8); 14 Aromatic substance commonly used in 
Jewish ritual (Exodus 30:1) (7); 16 He asked Jesus, ‘What is truth?’ (John 

18:38) (6); 19 Are (Romans 13:1) (5); 20 You are to give him the name Jesus, 

because he will … his people from their sins (Matthew 1:21) (4).    on page 16 



                                        

CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL 14
th

 to 16
th

 December 2017 

The Multiple Sclerosis Research & Relief Fund Is holding a Christmas Tree 

Festival in Partnership with St George’s in mid-December.  Trees will be 

erected in the Sanctuary on Wednesday afternoon 13
th
 December & Thursday 

14
th
 with a ticketed invitation event on the Thursday Evening at 7.00 pm.  The 

Church will then be open on Friday 15
th
 and Saturday 16

th
 to the General 

Public between 10.00 am and 4.00 pm with all donations going to the MS R & 

R Fund. 

Tickets for the Thursday evening event are £6.00 which includes nibbles, an 

auction and a short performance of Christmas music by Emma Straughan 

(Oboe) accompanied by Ken Irvine.  Tickets are available from Gillian 01670 
515870 
 
The Managers would like to have a Church Representative available during the 

opening hours on Friday & Saturday.  This will be to oversee the event on the 
Church’s behalf with no actual responsibility except perhaps helping to serve 

the odd tea or coffee to visitors.  Stewards from MSR&R will be in attendance 

at all times and responsible for the general oversight.  If you would like to be 

included & help please sign the rota in the Vestibule with your preferred time. 
 
Please try to look in on one of the two days open to the public and bring your 

friends also.  We anticipate more than twenty trees will be exhibited by local 

businesses and organisations including, of course our own tree.   
 
Many thanks     Gillian Irvine & Dorothy 

Luke. 
 
 

For those interested, the latest issue of “Inside Morpeth” has a good article 
about the work of MS R & R.  The Treatments available at Benmar House up 

on Stobhill are truly amazing when you consider that the charity relies entirely 

upon public donations with no help from NHS or Government.   
 

Buy or Borrow Book & Jigsaw Library 

 
Thanks to all who bring books and jigsaws which has enabled us to refresh the 

shelves and update the library.  Please keep them coming.  And, more 

importantly keep borrowing or buying !!! 
 

Family Photos 
 
Family photos are always needed.  You can always E-mail them to Ken at 

kdirvine@sky.com who will print out copies to go on the Family Notice Board. 

mailto:kdirvine@sky.com


                                        

 
.LUNCHTIME CONCERTS  -  AUTUMN SERIES 2017 

 
 

The final concert of the Autumn Series is on Wednesday December 6
th

 and 
will be a return visit by Jazz Guitar Duo James Birkett & Bradley Johnson.  

Complimentary Mince Pies, Shortbread, Mulled Wine, Tea & Coffee will be 

available at this pre-Christmas event.  A Donation bucket will be available for 
donations to Children’s Cancer Charity “Henry Dancer Days” 
 
This concert will run from 12.30 to 1.30 pm and tickets will cost £3 at the door.  

Doors open at Noon. 
 
Our Winter/Spring Series commences on Wednesday January 6

th
 when we 

shall be entertained by folk group “The Bottlebank Band”; in February we have 

our annual visit by KEVI School Chamber Choir and Students from the Music 

Department; in March we have a Flute, Cello & Piano Trio, In April a young 
oboist and in May a visit by The Da Vinci String Quartet from Royal Northern 

Sinfonia – so quite a variety of music to listen to.   
 

 

 

Morpeth Community Cinema 
 
1

st
 December 2017 Screening at 7.00 pm of the Disney Pixar “Inside Out” the 

3D computer-animated comedy-drama film.  It is set in the mind of a young 

girl, where five personified emotions—Joy, Sadness, Anger, Fear and Disgust 

try to lead her through life as her parents move from Minnesota to San 

Francisco, where she has to adjust to her new surroundings.  This film received 
several awards, including a BAFTA Award, Golden Globe Award, Critics' 

Choice Award, and Academy Award for Best Animated Feature.  
 
Tickets £6 available now from GMDT and Chantry TIC and at  the door if not 
sold out. 

 

 

Prompting….The boy forgot his lines in the Christmas drama presentation. His 

mother, sitting in the front row, tried to prompt him, gesturing and forming the 
words silently with her lips, but it didn't help. Her son's memory was blank. 

Finally, she leaned forward and whispered the cue, ‘I am the angel Gabriel!’ 

The child beamed with acknowledgment, and in a loud, clear voice so that 
everyone in the audience could hear him say: ‘My Mummy is the angel 

Gabriel!’ 
 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/3D_film
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Computer_animation
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Comedy-drama
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Emotion#Classification
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Minnesota
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/San_Francisco
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/San_Francisco
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/BAFTA_Award_for_Best_Animated_Film
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Golden_Globe_Award_for_Best_Animated_Feature_Film
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Critics%27_Choice_Movie_Award_for_Best_Animated_Feature
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Critics%27_Choice_Movie_Award_for_Best_Animated_Feature
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Academy_Award_for_Best_Animated_Feature


                                        

                  St Georgeôs Ladies Coffee Club 
 

The Ladies Coffee Club wƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ 

Christmas Coffee Morning                                                                                                                    
in the Church Hall on Saturday 9th December from 10am ς 12pm.                                                       

 

On Tuesday 12th December the club will meet for its Christmas Lunch 
At the Golf Club ς 12.00 for 12.30pm  

 
In the New Year the club will meet on Tuesday 16th January at 3.00pm 

with Ψ! IƛƎƘƭŀƴŘ CƭƛƴƎΩ  organised by one of our groups. 
 

Advanced notice: the Domino Drive will take place on 24th February. 
 

All new members will be made most welcome. 

 

Flower Rota  

 

Dec 3 Joan Landels Jan 7  

10 Church 

Decorated 

For 

Christmas 

14 See 

17 21 Notice 

24 28 Board 

31   

Rep  Rep  

   

 
Stewards Duties for December & January 

 

Dec 3 G. Irvine, J. Colonel, B. Gunn, J. Evans, D. Lowes 

10 H. Muckle, J. Muckle, P. Hills, I. Mills. J. Calcraft 

17 J. Evans, T. LeGrice, Laurence B-H, J. Cooper, Lis Elders 

24 S. Cleverley, M.Cleverley, C. Oakes, G. Irvine, A. Cleverley 

31 S. Cleverley, K. Howe, J. Calcraft, J. Cooper, D. Lowes 

Jan 7 S. Cleverley, G.Irvine, Laurence B-H, J. Evans, B Gunn 

14 D. Lowes, J. Colonel, Lis Elders, J. Calcraft. J. Cooper 

21 J. Muckle, H. Muckle, A. Cleverley, K. Howe, C. Oakes 

28 T. LeGrice, S. Cleverley, P. Hills, I. Mills, J. Calcraft 
 



                                        

Christmas turkey    A gentleman 

walked into a restaurant and 

asked the maitre d', ‘Can you 

please tell me how you prepare 

your Christmas turkeys?’  

The maitre d' solemnly replied: 

‘Yes. Well, we let them know right 

up front they're not going to      

make it.’ 

 

Wiped outê Just got home and 

found all the windows and doors 

open and everything has gone. 

What kind of sick twisted person 

does that to someone’s Advent 

calendar? 

At an airport in Denmark:           

We take your bags and send 

them in all directions. 

 

In a New York restaurant:  

Customers who find our 

waitresses   rude ought to see the 

manager. 

 

On the door of a Moscow hotel  

room : If this is your first visit to the 

USSR, you are welcome to it. 

Facebook : Thank the Lord for 

Facebook. Otherwise I'd have to call 

674 people today to tell them I just 

went Christmas shopping. 

 

Sudoku solution on page 16 
 



                                        

Wordsearch for December  

We’re in the countdown to 

Christmas!  Christmas cards, 

shopping, school nativity plays, 

carol concerts, ordering the turkey, 

wrapping presents, bringing home 

the Christmas tree.... all in 

preparation for the big day itself!  

How many Christmas related words 

can you find in the following word 

search? 

baby  tree  Jesus  nativity 

shepherds  angels  donkey  sheep  

inn  mary  virgin  joseph  manger  

star  hallelujah  heavenlyhost  

turkey  holly presents  mistletoe  stuffing  

pudding  carols .   Solution on page 16 

 
 

Tea Time Talks 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅΩǎ Tea Time Talk will be on Thursday 25th January at 2.30pm 

Ψ! IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ DŜǊƳŀƴ bŀǘƛƻƴΩ with Jared Johnson  

The talk will be followed, as usual, by a cream tea with homemade scones and 
jams.  Entry is by donation of between £2 - £3 per person.  You can pay at the 

door, but it is very helpful for the caterers if they have a rough idea of 
numbers, so if you do intend coming, please let Jared Johnson know in advance 

by contacting him either by phone (01670 514610)                                                                            
or by email jared-marg@hotmail.com 

 

 

Christmas cards…A friend of ours waited until the last minute to send 

Christmas cards. She knew she had 49 people on her list, so she rushed into a 
shop and bought a package of 50 cards without really looking at them. Still in a 

big hurry, she addressed the 49 and signed them without reading the message 

inside. On Christmas Day when things had quieted down somewhat, she 
happened to come across the one leftover card and finally read the message she 

had sent to 49 of her friends. Much to her dismay, it read like this:                                                   

‘This card is just to say a little gift is on the way.’  

mailto:jared-marg@hotmail.com


                                        

 

 

A Note for your Diaries:   

The Domino Drive 
Will take place on 24

th
 February 2018. 

For more information call Sarah Cleverley Tel; 515257 
This is a very popular event so book your tickets soon! 

 

 

 

Puzzle Solutions: 
Crossword: ACROSS: 1, Tabernacle. 7, Absalom. 8, Incas. 10, Roes.                                     

11, Captured. 13, Fright. 15, Cavell. 17, Cyclonic. 18, Herb. 21, Sonar. 
22, Amazing. 23, Settlement. 

DOWN: 1, Taste. 2, Bold. 3, Ramiah. 4, Abiathar. 5, Lucerne. 6, 

Sacrifices. 9, Saddlebags. 12, Theocrat. 14, Incense. 16, Pilate. 19, 
Exist. 20, Save. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



                                        

Widdrington Notes 
Praying Together 
During December and January please pray for: 

¶ Aid agency workers in all areas of strife who knowingly risk their lives 

to help others 

¶ Christians suffering persecution 

¶ Rohingya Muslims fleeing from Myanmar and the people of 

Bangladesh  

¶ Refugees, especially the work of the West End Refugee Service 

¶ Victims of terrorism 

¶ Victims of natural disaster 

¶ All health workers 

¶ The recently bereaved 

¶ Anyone who is lonely or homeless at Christmas 

¶ Anyone you know who is ill 

¶ Your neighbours  

Your prayer suggestions would be welcomed to: elliemist@gmail.com 

Some new ideas for situations for prayer would be appreciated.                                                                                                                               
Prayer, the church’s banquet, angel’s age                                                            

God’s breath in man, returning to his birth.                                                            

The soul in paraphrase, heart in pilgrimage,                                                           

The Christian plummet, sounding heaven and earth.    (George Herbert) 

Seven days without prayer makes one weak                                                               

WIDDRINGTON CHURCH NEWS 

I’d like to invite everybody to contribute information that they think might be of 

interest. Just give me the details in writing  either on a piece of paper or by 

email to elliemist@gmail.com  and I’ll do the rest. (I’d still welcome articles 

though). The Copy Date  for each magazine is the Sunday prior to the 20
th

 of the 

month before the next issue. If you miss the deadline your contribution may 

have to be held over to the next issue. December/January and June/July are 

usually double issues.  

Flowers: Arranged in December by Fiona and in January and February by 

Kathleen.  If you want to give the flowers for a particular Sunday, please give the 

money to the appropriate arranger. 

mailto:elliemist@gmail.uk
mailto:elliemist@gmail.com


                                        

We will be putting up the tree and doing the window decorations on Saturday 

16th December, probably from about 10.00 or 10.30am 

Easy Fund Raising (Easy?) Do you shop online? The chances are that your 

vendor will be part of Easy Fund Raising. Amazon and John Lewis are, for 

instance. This means that if you register for Easy Fund Raising at 

easyfundraising.org.uk   and select Widdrington United Reformed Church as 

your Good Cause 1 or 2 % of the purchase price of your item will come to us at 

no extra cost to yourself. Please talk to Fiona about it soon. There is a 50p bonus 

for new members! If you sign up before you do your Christmas shopping we can 

make some serious money! 

The Christmas Meal is on Thursday 7th December at the Widdrington Inn, 6.30 

for 7.00 , if you are going you should have already given Diana your menu 

choices. 

Kathleen will be hosting the traditional Christmas Social at 6 Lambert Terrace 

from 7.00pm on Saturday 23rd December. 

There will be a meeting sometime in January to arrange next year's programme. 

Sorry we hadn't arranged it before this went to press. It will  probably be at 

Cook's Hemmel, and include a pooled meal, but date and time are still to be 

decided. 

Please remember that we are not having a morning service on Christmas Eve. 

Come along to the Candlelight Carol Service at 6.30pm instead. 

Recent fund raising:  Details of giving for the Salvation Army and on Christmas 

Eve (when the collection is shared between Shelter and Christian Aid) will be 

given in the February magazine. We raised £50.00 for the shoebox appeal. 

The day for gifts for the Salvation Army will be December 3rd. As usual we want 

gifts for all ages including adult, unwrapped, though the gift of wrapping paper 

would be helpful. If you would prefer to give money, that would also be 

appreciated. 

Vacancy: The elders met with our Interim Moderator,   Revd Kay Alberg, on 

Monday 7th November, when she gave advice on how to turn the profile we 

produced for LMMR into a document which will attract a minister! The profile 

team have since begun working on the new document. A vacancy committee 

will be set up to produce a combined profile which will go to the Moderator's 

meeting. We will do all this as soon as possible, but we want to get it right, 

rather than quick. The Knitt ed Bible.  Created at St Georges’ Hartlepool, the 



                                        

Knitted Bible consists of 30 three-dimensional knitted scenes of Bible stories. It 

has travelled round the country, staying for a fortnight at each host church. We 

have booked  it  for May 2018. We will invite Churches together and the local 

community to see it while we have it. More news soon. 

Regular events:  

1
st
 Tuesday: Coffee Club meets at a variety of coffee shops in the area. 10.30am. 

All friends are welcome. In December we will go to Warkworth House. The 

venues for January and February are yet to be decide 

1
st
 Wednesday:  The Prayer group usually meets at 7.00pm. All are welcome to 

join us. If you would like us to pray about any situation, please tell us. We 

usually meet at Cooks Hemmel.  

Facebook : If you are on Facebook, have you checked out our Facebook page 

yet? Search for Widdrington United Reformed Church. Please like us and let me 

know if you think I’ve missed anything that should be on. 

Please note: Sean, our sheep, has his own Facebook page! Search for ‘Sean'. 

Sean now has ten page 'likes' but he wants some more, so please tell your 

friends about him! 

The  website   is at: www.widdringtonurc.org.uk    

I'd appreciate some help to improve it, as it's very wordy at the moment, partly 

because I'm happiest with words. I'm still looking  for volunteers to be additional 

site editors. Someone with hardware the can post pictures would be good!  

Churches Together in Widdrington and Ulgham  

We are planning to develop ways in which Churches Together can be of service 

to the people of Widdrington. The next meeting will be on January 16th. If you 

have ideas you would like to contribute, you would be welcome to come along. 

We are not limited to a set number of representatives per church. Highlights of 

the season will include: 

* A "Living Nativity" on Wednesday December 20th starting from the school at 

4.00pm. There will also be a  

Up Christingle at the school. 

*A revamped  Twelfth Night Hoolie. This year we hope to invite lonely people 

from the village to join us. 

*Week of Prayer service on Sunday 21st January at our church at 10.45am 

The Christmas Service leaflet will be distributed early in December, and you will 

be welcome to attend any  or all of the services listed.  FEM                                                                                                           

 I will again be sending a gift to Self Help Africa this year instead of giving cards 

to each of you. Anyone who wishes to join me in this would be most welcome.  

Fiona 



                                        

 


